## Released under FOI

## Jorgensen, Lynley

From: Sent: Hugh Grant <hugh@aslf.org.au>

To:

Wednesday, 8 April 2015 1:33 PM David Headberry; Jorgensen, Lynley

Subject:

FW: Powerlink CCP subpanel [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

FYI

Hugh

## **Hugh Grant**

Executive Director, ResponseAbility

Mobile: +61 (0) 448 588 117 | Email: hugh.grant@bigpond.com | Website: www.responseability.com.au

From: "Groves, Michelle" < Michelle. Groves@aer.gov.au >

**Date:** Wednesday, 8 April 2015 9:43 AM **To:** Hugh Grant < hugh.grant@bigpond.com >

Cc: Lynley Jorgensen < Lynley. Jorgensen@aer.gov.au >, "Roberts, Sebastian" < Sebastian. Roberts@accc.gov.au >

**Subject:** Powerlink CCP subpanel [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Dear Hugh

We have recently discussed concerns raised by Powerlink regarding a potential conflict of interest arising from your participation in the Powerlink reset as a member of the CCP sub-panel.

As discussed, we have all agreed that your past employment with Powerlink does not create an actual conflict of interest. The AER Board has, however, turned its mind to the risk of perceived conflicts of interest that you have put to us for consideration following your discussion with Merryn York: specifically, your irregular social contact with some Powerlink employees, and perceptions you may have formed about Powerlink during your employment there that are now outdated.

We do not consider either of these give rise to an actual conflict of interest, or create a valid perception of such conflict. You worked for Powerlink seven years ago and left on amicable terms. We consider your work for Powerlink is sufficiently in the past to not pose an actual or a reasonable perception of conflict. You will be required to engage with the current material provided by Powerlink and bring your judgment and expertise to bear in respect of that material. We have no evidence that you will be unable to do that. Further, you have disclosed the social contact you have with current employees of Powerlink and we are satisfied that you are able to manage those relationships appropriately and professionally.

On that basis, I am writing to confirm that we will not ask you to recuse yourself from the CCP sub-panel assigned to the Powerlink reset. If you are comfortable with this decision, we will also communicate this to your fellow sub-panel members today.

I have advised Merryn York of our decision.

Thank you for how you have engaged with this issue and worked positively to have it resolved. I appreciate the efforts you made and your approach.

Regards,

Michelle

## Released under FOI

Michelle Groves CEO Australian Energy Regulator GPO Box 520, Melbourne 3001 T: +61 03 9290 1423 EA - Maddy Wimpole - (03) 9290 1466



energymadeeasy.gov.au | aer.gov.au

Please consider the environment before printing this email

IMPORTANT: This email from the Australian Energy Regulator (AER), and any attachments to it, contain information that is confidential and may also be the subject of legal, professional or other privilege. If you are not the intended recipient, you must not review, copy, disseminate, disclose to others or take action in reliance on, any material contained within this email. If you have received this email in error, please let the AER know by reply email to the sender informing them of the mistake and delete all copies from your computer system. For the purposes of the Spam Act 2003, this email is authorised by the AER <a href="https://www.aer.gov.au">www.aer.gov.au</a>